

May 26, 2015

The Honorable Esmeralda Soria Councilmember, District 1 City of Fresno 2600 Fresno Street, Room 2097 Fresno, CA 93721

### Dear Councilmember Soria:

We, the Youth Leadership Institute (YLI), write to express strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership. The Youth Leadership Institute believes in building communities that invest in youth and this will be an important step in ensuring that our young people are included and invested in their own community.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

The Youth Leadership Institute would like to express strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at (559) 255-3300.

# Sincerely,



YOUTH LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE

Yammilette Rodriguez Senior Director of Programs Youth Leadership Institute, Central Valley

# MISSION STATEMENT

Fresno Barrios
Unidos
transforms
communities by
empowering
youth and
families through
education,
wellness and
advocacy. We are
inclusive,
respectful, and
appreciative of
the youth and
families we serve.

# CORE VALUES

- · Respect
- Diversity and equality
- Confidentiality
- Healthy and safe environments
- Knowledge
- Personal development and responsibility
- Advocating for social change
- Community collaboration



4415 E. Tulare Avenue Fresno, CA 93702 (559) 453-9662 Fax (559) 453-9660

May 20, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

Dear Councilmembers:

Fresno Barrios Unidos is excited to provide this letter in support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership. For too long our youth have been viewed as the problem and not as part of the solution.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

We ask you to be brave and stand with the youth that will be tomorrow's leaders. You are an influential figure in this community, by supporting this city ordinance you will help shape a city that is inclusive and appreciative of its youth.

Again, Fresno Barrios Undo's expresses a strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (559)453-9662

Sincerely,

Executive Director

രങ്ങരുവരു

Socorro Santillan
Executive Director

David Bouttavong Youth Program Specialist

Javier Guerrero Youth Program Specialist

Sarah Villa Teen Parent Program Manager

Lupita Romo Teen Parent Specialist

Jasmine Leiva
Health Educator

Mayra Oliver Health Educator

Steven Barcelos Health Educator

Peter Flores Case Manager

Carlo DeCicco
CaseManager/
Health Educator

Angelica Garcia Health Educator

<u>હ્યલેલેલેલેલેલે</u>



Southeast: 4415 E. Tulare Ave, Fresno, CA 93702 Phone (559) 453-9662 Fax (559) 453-9660

May 28, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

Dear Councilmembers:

Fresno Barrios Unidos writes to express strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, Fresno Barrios Unidos expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at (559) 453-9662.

Sincerely,

Javier Guerrero Youth Program Specialist/Facilitator Fresno Barrios Unidos



May 20, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

### Dear Councilmembers:

The Gay-Straight Alliance Network writes to express its strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership. As an organization that works supporting LGBT youth and their leadership, we understand the value of opening spaces where they can thrive and contribute to their communities.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, we express strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at (415) 552-4249.

Sincerely,

Geoffrey Winder and Ginna Brelsford

Co-Executive Directors



May 28, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

Dear Councilmembers:

1000 North
Alameda Street
Los Angeles
CA 90012
213,928,8800
FAX 213,928,8801
800,449,4149

On behalf of The California Endowment I am happy to provide our strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed to give young people in Fresno a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Communities throughout California should want to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission that is being proposed would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing the city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage all of you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in the community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, The California Endowment expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (559) 443-5306.

Sincerely,

Sarah Reves

Regional Program Manager, Central Valley



May 28, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

Dear Councilmembers:

Fresno Building Healthy Community is proud to support the proposed ordinance to establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno.

As you may know, Fresno Building Communities has been working with young people, ranging from 13-24 years old, via our Fresno Boys and Men of Color (BMOC) table – a youth leadership development component of our initiative. The Fresno BMOC table represents a wide-range of youth in Fresno who are working to create one healthy Fresno where all young people can thrive and succeed. Time and time again we have heard young people we work with call for more and better pathways and structures that support leadership development and include them in the decision-making process. We believe the proposed Fresno Youth Commission is a great first step to ensure that young people actively participate in the success of our city.

We know that young people are ready to provide direct input on major issues that they care about, including but not limited to; reinvestment in existing neighborhoods, economic development, job training, public safety, public transportation, and parks and recreation. The benefits of the commission will also extend beyond increasing youth civic participation by enhancing the local legislative process and providing decision makers with an opportunity to engage with young constituents directly.

We encourage you to support the adoption of the Fresno Youth Commission; and once passed, we hope the city along with Mayor Swearengin will ensure the body of young people is reflective of our community by appointing commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, we are pleased to express strong support for the proposed ordinance to establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please contact me at <a href="mailto:sceledon@fresnobhc.org">sceledon@fresnobhc.org</a> or via telephone at (559) 256-8723.

Sincerely,

Sandra F. Celedon-Castro

**Hub Manager** 

Fresno Building Healthy Communities



# FRESNO CENTER FOR NEW AMERICANS

"Empowering New Americans"

Member Ex-Officio

Lue N. Yang Executive Director

**Board of Directors** 

Brian Vang President

Deborah Riordan Vice President

Joe Lee Secretary

Rita Byrum Treasurer

Claudia Delgado Member

David Yang Member

Jaime Xiong-Vang Member

Lay Prum

Member

Sua Y. Vang Member

Setha Nhim Member

**Advisory Board** 

Dr. Tha Cha, MD

Dr. Tou Herr, Ph.D

Yezdyar Kaoosji, ČFRE

Dr. Peter Kunstadter, Ph.D.

Dr. Jackie Ryle, Ph.D

May 28, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

Dear Councilmembers:

The Fresno Center for New Americans (FCNA) writes to express strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, we express strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (559) 255-8395.

Sincerely,

Lue N. Yang

Fresno Center for New Americans

cc: Fresno Mayor Ashley Swearengin

Fresno City Clerk Yvonne Spence



# FIRM, Inc.

# Fresno Interdenominational Refugee Ministries

1940 N. Fresno Street, Fresno, CA 93703 Website: www.firminc.org
Telephone (559) 487-1500 FAX (559) 487-1550 E-mail: zachd@firminc.org
"Sharing Christ's Love to Build Communities of Hope With New Americans"

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Zachary D. Darrah

**BOARD CHAIR** Rev. Tom Sims

BOARD TREASURER Xee Yang

**BOARD SECRETARY** Cathy Barabe

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF

Financial Manager Linda Bowman Bookkeeper Tony Bounthapanya

PROGRAMS & MINISTRIES

Employment & Mentoring
Neighborhood Ministries
Hmong Health Collaborative
Community Organizing
Lead Programs
Slavic Family Support
Healthy Homes
Family Advocacy
Elder Programs
Citizenship Services
Community Gardens
Youth Programs
FIRM Community Preschool

May 20, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

Dear Councilmembers:

I write to express strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, I express strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (559) 283-1006.

Sincerely,

cc:

Zachary D. Darrah Executive Director

Fresno Interdenominational Refugee Ministries (FIRM, Inc.)

# California

# Rural Legal

# Assistance

# Foundation

MAIN OFFICE 2210 "K" Street, Suite 201 Sacramento, California 95816

(916) 446-7904 Fax: 446-3057

Amagda Pérez, Esq. Executive Director

Mark S. Schacht Deputy Director

**BOARD OF DIRECTORS** 

Rosa Armendariz Oakland

Silvia Garcia, Esq.† † (1968-2012)

Estela Lopez, Esq. San Francisco

Manuel Magaña Palmdale

Richard Pearl, Esq. Berkeley

Leticia Saucedo, Esq. Davis

Rosario Vasquez Los Angeles

### **REGIONAL** PROJECT OFFICES

Fresno

-- Community Equity -- Sustainable Rural Communities Project

-Central Valley Partnership for Citizenship

- Employment & Labor Law Project
  --Labor & Civil Rights Litigation Project
- Oceanside
- --Border & Human Rights Project

- Sacramento
  -Agricultural Workers' Health Project
- -- Education Equity & Youth Justice -California Rural Citizenship Campaign
- --Immigrant Integration Project
- -- Labor and Civil Rights Litigation Project
- -Labor & Employment Project
  -Pesticides & Worker Safety Project
- -Protecting Children of Immigrants
- --Rural Housing Project
  --Sustainable Rural Communities Project
- -- Workers' Rights Project

May 28, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

**RE: Letter of Support for Fresno Youth Commission** 

Dear Honorable Councilmembers:

As the Director of the Sustainable Rural Communities Project at California Rural Legal Assistance Foundation (CRLAF), it is a pleasure to write this letter of support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. CRLAF is a statewide non-profit organization providing legal services and policy advocacy for California's rural poor. We focus on some of the most marginalized communities: the unrepresented, the unorganized and the undocumented. We engage in impact litigation, community education and outreach, legislative and administrative advocacy, and provide public policy leadership on the state and local levels in the areas of labor, housing, education, health, worker safety, pesticides, citizenship, immigration, and environmental justice. We seek to bring social justice to rural poor communities in all of California.

As someone who lives in the City of Fresno, it is my pleasure to support a permanent Fresno Youth Commission. A commission of this nature is important as it will provide youth in our community a wonderful opportunity to develop key leadership skills, to understand the decisionmaking process, and to have a seat at the decision-making table. The ability for youth to build relationships and for them to have stronger ties to their community is of the utmost importance. For that reason, we strongly encourage that this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners that build unique perspectives such as youth farm workers, beneficiaries of Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals, indigenous youth, and others.

An investment of this type by the City of Fresno is truly an investment in the future of our City. The Central Valley needs more generous, thoughtful, intelligent, and capable individuals like the youth that we are seeing whom want to form part of the Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. As such, it is my pleasure to support the proposed

ordinance that would establish such a program. If you should have any questions, please contact me at amparocid@crlaf.org or 559-486-6278.

Respectfully,

Angano Cd

Amparo Cid, Attorney and Project Director California Rural Legal Assistance Foundation

814 N Van Ness Fresno, CA 93728

(559) 486-6278

amparocid@crlaf.org



May 28, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

### Dear Councilmembers:

Reading and Beyond writes to express strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, Reading and Beyond expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Luis Santana at (559)600-6185 or by email at lsantana@readingandbeyond.org.

Sincerely,

Luis Santana

Executive Director Reading and Beyond

CC:



# **OUR MISSION:**

"To empower low income people to access life sustaining resources"

### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

**Bob Solis,** Chairperson Nurse RET, Fresno County Human Services & Det. Facility

Elizabeth Diaz, Vice Chair Attorney, Chief, Public Defender, Fresno County

**Sue Kern** , Secretary Attorney, Fresno Superior Court

Kim Kimura, Treasurer Owner, Kasco Fab,Inc., Fresno

**Lupita Lomeli,** Director AVCS & Community Relations, Univision Fresno

Rogelio Fernandez M.D. Staff Physician, Adventist Health Hospitals

Camille Cook Attorney, Partner, Salazar & Cook, LLP

**Armando Hindman** Sgt. Fresno Co. ISD

Graciela Torres Torres Officer, El Protector Community Outreach Program, California Highway Patrol

Corinne L. Florez, MSW
Title IV-E Child Welfare Program
Coordinator, California State
University Fresno

Jose Villarreal Attorney, Private Practice

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF Margarita Rocha Executive Director May 27, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

**Dear Council Members:** 

I write this letter on behalf of Centro La Familia Advocacy Service's strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. Our youth need to be at the table and be heard in the decision-making process on issues that directly affect them and the community in which they live. A commission of this nature is needed to give our young people an opportunity to be heard by city leadership.

Centro La Familia Advocacy Services, (CLFA) is a community based non-profit organization established in 1972. All services uphold our mission, "to empower low-income people to access life sustaining resources and become self-sufficient through education, training and social services." CLFA has worked closely with young people as part of our Family Strengthening and Leadership Development programs and recognize that our youth understand the needs of the community and are effective agents of change.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, I express strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (559) 237-2961.

Sincerely,

Margarita Rocha, Executive Director Centro La Familia Advocacy Services

Margarta a. Richa

3097 N. Willow, Clovis, CA 93611 hopedailyls@gmail.com
A 501c3 Non-profit organization



559-681-7814 www.hope-builds.com Tax ID 45-2378778

# Letter of Support

It is with great pleasure that Helping Others Pursue Excellence-HOPE expresses our strong support for a city ordinance that will establish a Fresno Youth Commission. Having such a commission would give our young people an opportunity to engage and take ownership of the challenges that face our city every day. Our youth are an asset to our community. As leaders it is our duty to give them a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard.

To continue building upon youth leadership across the city we encourage you to ensure the commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents. I thank you in advance for lifting up our future generations.

For any questions please don't hesitate to call.

Respectfully,

Laneesha Senegal, Executive Director

Helping Others Pursue Excellence



First Vice Chair Linda Haves

Second Vice Chair Julia Hernandez

**Treasurer**Charles Garabedian, Jr.

Commissioners LaShawn Baines Tim Bakman Erica Cabrera **Esther Cuevas** Debbie Darden George A. Finley, Sr. Angie Isaak Richard Keves Tito A. Lucero Deanna Mathies Pastor Bruce McAlister Joshua Mitchell Elizabeth Nunez Daniel T. Parra Yvette Ouiroga Catherine Robles Jimi Rodgers Cheryl Sullivan Maiyer Vang Juanita Veliz

**Chief Executive Officer** Brian Angus

Executive Office 1920 Mariposa Mall, Suite 300 Fresno, CA 93721

(559) 263-1000 www.fresnoeoc.org May 26, 2015

The Honorable Ashley Swearengin City of Fresno 2600 Fresno Street, Room 2075 Fresno, California 93721

Dear Mayor Swearengin:

Fresno Economic Opportunities Commission (Fresno EOC) is expressing strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you to work with the City Council ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, Fresno EOC expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Please let me know if there is any additional information we can provide.

Sincerely.

**Brian Angus** 





First Vice Chair Linda Hayes

Second Vice Chair Julia Hernandez

**Treasurer**Charles Garabedian, Jr.

# **Commissioners** LaShawn Baines

Tim Bakman Erica Cabrera **Esther Cuevas** Debbie Darden George A. Finley, Sr. Angie Isaak Richard Keyes Tito A. Lucero Deanna Mathies Pastor Bruce McAlister Joshua Mitchell Elizabeth Nunez Daniel T. Parra Yvette Quiroga Catherine Robles Jimi Rodgers Cheryl Sullivan Maiyer Vang Juanita Veliz

**Chief Executive Officer** Brian Angus

### **Executive Office**

1920 Mariposa Mall, Suite 300 Fresno, CA 93721

(559) 263-1000 www.fresnoeoc.org May 26, 2015

The Honorable Esmeralda Soria Councilmember, District 1 City of Fresno 2600 Fresno Street, Room 2097 Fresno, California 93721

Dear Councilmember Soria:

Fresno Economic Opportunities Commission (Fresno EOC) is expressing strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, Fresno EOC expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Please let me know if there is any additional information we can provide.

Sincerely,

**Brian Angus** 





First Vice Chair Linda Hayes

Second Vice Chair Julia Hernandez

Treasurer Charles Garabedian, Jr.

**Commissioners** LaShawn Baines Tim Bakman Erica Cabrera **Esther Cuevas** Debbie Darden George A. Finley, Sr. Angie Isaak Richard Keyes Tito A. Lucero Deanna Mathies Pastor Bruce McAlister Joshua Mitchell Elizabeth Nunez Daniel T. Parra Yvette Quiroga Catherine Robles Jimi Rodgers Cheryl Sullivan Maiyer Vang

**Chief Executive Officer**Brian Angus

Juanita Veliz

Executive Office 1920 Mariposa Mall, Suite 300 Fresno, CA 93721

(559) 263-1000 www.fresnoeoc.org May 26, 2015

The Honorable Steve Brandau Councilmember, District 2 City of Fresno 2600 Fresno Street, Room 2097 Fresno, California 93721

Dear Councilmember Brandau:

Fresno Economic Opportunities Commission (Fresno EOC) is expressing strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, Fresno EOC expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Please let me know if there is any additional information we can provide.

Sincerely,

**Brian Angus** 







First Vice Chair Linda Hayes

Second Vice Chair Julia Hernandez

**Treasurer**Charles Garabedian, Jr.

**Commissioners** LaShawn Baines Tim Bakman Erica Cabrera **Esther Cuevas** Debbie Darden George A. Finley, Sr. Angie Isaak Richard Keyes Tito A. Lucero Deanna Mathies Pastor Bruce McAlister Joshua Mitchell Elizabeth Nunez Daniel T. Parra Yvette Quiroga Catherine Robles Jimi Rodgers Cheryl Sullivan Maiyer Vang

**Chief Executive Officer** Brian Angus

Juanita Veliz

Executive Office 1920 Mariposa Mall, Suite 300 Fresno, CA 93721

(559) 263-1000 www.fresnoeoc.org May 26, 2015

The Honorable Oliver L. Baines III Councilmember, District 3 City of Fresno 2600 Fresno Street, Room 2097 Fresno, California 93721

**Dear Councilmember Baines:** 

Fresno Economic Opportunities Commission (Fresno EOC) is expressing strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, Fresno EOC expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Please let me know if there is any additional information we can provide.

Sincerely,

Brian Angus





First Vice Chair Linda Hayes

Second Vice Chair Julia Hernandez

Treasurer
Charles Garabedian, Jr.

**Commissioners** LaShawn Baines Tim Bakman Erica Cabrera **Esther Cuevas** Debbie Darden George A. Finley, Sr. Angie Isaak Richard Keyes Tito A. Lucero Deanna Mathies Pastor Bruce McAlister Joshua Mitchell Elizabeth Nunez Daniel T. Parra Yvette Quiroga Catherine Robles Jimi Rodgers Cheryl Sullivan

**Chief Executive Officer** Brian Angus

Maiyer Vang

Juanita Veliz

Executive Office 1920 Mariposa Mall, Suite 300 Fresno, CA 93721

(559) 263-1000 www.fresnoeoc.org May 26, 2015

The Honorable Paul Caprioglio Councilmember, District 4 City of Fresno 2600 Fresno Street, Room 2097 Fresno, California 93721

Dear Councilmember Caprioglio:

Fresno Economic Opportunities Commission (Fresno EOC) is expressing strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, Fresno EOC expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Please let me know if there is any additional information we can provide.

Sincerely,

**Brian Angus** 





First Vice Chair Linda Hayes

**Second Vice Chair** Julia Hernandez

Treasurer Charles Garabedian, Jr.

**Commissioners** LaShawn Baines Tim Bakman Erica Cabrera **Esther Cuevas** Debbie Darden George A. Finley, Sr. Angie Isaak Richard Keyes Tito A. Lucero Deanna Mathies Pastor Bruce McAlister Joshua Mitchell Elizabeth Nunez Daniel T. Parra Yvette Quiroga Catherine Robles Jimi Rodgers Cheryl Sullivan Maiyer Vang

**Chief Executive Officer** Brian Angus

Juanita Veliz

Executive Office 1920 Mariposa Mall, Suite 300 Fresno, CA 93721

(559) 263-1000 www.fresnoeoc.org May 26, 2015

The Honorable Sal Quintero Councilmember, District 5 City of Fresno 2600 Fresno Street, Room 2097 Fresno, California 93721

Dear Councilmember Quintero:

Fresno Economic Opportunities Commission (Fresno EOC) is expressing strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, Fresno EOC expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Please let me know if there is any additional information we can provide.

Sincerely,

**Brian Angus** 





First Vice Chair Linda Hayes

Second Vice Chair Julia Hernandez

Treasurer Charles Garabedian, Jr.

Commissioners

LaShawn Baines Tim Bakman Erica Cabrera Esther Cuevas Debbie Darden George A. Finley, Sr. Angie Isaak Richard Keyes Tito A. Lucero Deanna Mathies Pastor Bruce McAlister Joshua Mitchell Elizabeth Nunez Daniel T. Parra Yvette Quiroga Catherine Robles Jimi Rodgers Cheryl Sullivan Maiyer Vang Juanita Veliz

**Chief Executive Officer** Brian Angus

Executive Office 1920 Mariposa Mall, Suite 300 Fresno, CA 93721

(559) 263-1000 www.fresnoeoc.org May 26, 2015

The Honorable Lee Brand Councilmember, District 6 City of Fresno 2600 Fresno Street, Room 2097 Fresno, California 93721

Dear Councilmember Brand:

Fresno Economic Opportunities Commission (Fresno EOC) is expressing strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, Fresno EOC expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Please let me know if there is any additional information we can provide.

Sincerely,

**Brian Angus** 





Chairman of the Board

Reverend Paul McCoy

First Vice Chair Linda Hayes

**Second Vice Chair** Julia Hernandez

**Treasurer**Charles Garabedian, Jr.

Commissioners

LaShawn Baines Tim Bakman Erica Cabrera Esther Cuevas Debbie Darden George A. Finley, Sr. Angie Isaak Richard Keyes Tito A. Lucero Deanna Mathies Pastor Bruce McAlister Joshua Mitchell Elizabeth Nunez Daniel T. Parra Yvette Quiroga Catherine Robles Jimi Rodgers Cheryl Sullivan Maiyer Vang Juanita Veliz

**Chief Executive Officer** Brian Angus

**Executive Office** 

1920 Mariposa Mall, Suite 300 Fresno, CA 93721

(559) 263-1000 www.fresnoeoc.org May 26, 2015

The Honorable Clint Olivier Councilmember, District 7 City of Fresno 2600 Fresno Street, Room 2097 Fresno, California 93721

Dear Councilmember Olivier:

Fresno Economic Opportunities Commission (Fresno EOC) is expressing strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, Fresno EOC expresses strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Please let me know if there is any additional information we can provide.

Sincerely,

**Brian Angus** 



May 20, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

# **Dear Councilmembers:**

[I/We] write to express strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, [I/we] express strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact [me/us] at (559) 994-1028.

Sincerely,

Min. Bryson White Associate Director, Faith In Community BHC

May 28, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

# **Dear Councilmembers:**

I, Francisco Espinoza, write to express strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, I express strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (909) 257-5790

Sincerely,

Francisco Espinoza

**Health Equity Fellow** 

May 20, 2015

Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

## **Dear Councilmembers:**

I write to express strong support for the proposed city ordinance that would establish a permanent Fresno Youth Commission in the City of Fresno. A commission of this nature is needed in our community to give our young people a seat at the decision-making table and to make their voices heard by city leadership.

Our community has a duty to develop our next generation of leaders. Such a commission would provide an opportunity for youth to have direct input on major issues facing our city, such as: city budget, economic development, jobs training, legislative policies, parks and recreation, public safety, and public transportation. We encourage you and the mayor to ensure that once adopted, this commission is reflective of the diversity in our community and include appointed commissioners with a wide range of backgrounds, perspectives, and talents.

Again, I express strong support for the city ordinance to establish the Fresno Youth Commission and look forward to serving as a partner in the future.

Sincerely,

Alheli Cuenca

**Resident District 7** 

cc: Fresno Mayor Ashley Swearengin

Fresno City Clerk Yvonne Spence

Chel- Crenca